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Conservation, Planning, and Zoning Department

505 Broadway, Baraboo, Wisconsin  53913

Phone: (608) 355-3245 
 Fax: (608) 355-3292

www.co.sauk.wi.us

September 2, 2015

Mike Gilbertson
Wisconsin DNR

3911 Fish Hatchery Rd.

Fitchburg, WI  53711

Re:  Otter Creek TRM Grant Extension Request

Dear Mike:

Enclosed is a list is of the current Otter Creek TRM contracts and reimbursements so far. I have also included some photos of the Kindschi property, the Wyttenbach farm and the Nature Conservancy stretch.

My request is to add two additional contracts and to extend the Kindschi contract into 2016, as well as any of the projects that haven’t been completed because of weather or contractor issues. My intention is to complete as many as possible this year, but I won’t install a project that I don’t feel will have time to become established before a killing frost comes to Wisconsin.

The grant is for $341,950 and our anticipated cost-sharing from all designed and bid out projects is $274,717.  All of the remaining projects, except for Kindschi’s, Inc., are also completely permitted. The Kindschi permit is being held up over an archeological hit by the Army Corps of Engineers. WDNR has issued a permit for this site already, but I am waiting for NRCS to hire an archeologist to do the review for the ACOE, otherwise that project would also be complete.  Some of the other projects may not be finished this year because of weather or unavailability of contractors -- not from the landowners’ or county’s delay. 
The two additional proposed contracts are for projects on either end of Otter Creek. The one upstream would be for the Nature Conservancy (NC) just upstream of the Osterfund property that had one segment completed in 2014 and one scheduled for completion this year. Doing the NC segment would tie in a longer segment of restored water in the foothills of the Baraboo Bluffs to not only control erosion, but increase trout water.
This segment is considered trout water and has a pond in it that warms up the water and potentially would be abandoned or changed as a part of this project. Sauk County is currently monitoring this segment, checking the effects of the pond on Otter Creek. 
The banks through this section are severely eroded and sediment is a huge problem to the stream channel and the fishery. This project would shape over 2,500 feet of stream banks to stabilize them and improve water quality. The erosion rate along this section, like most of the others, is very high. Using the DNR BEPI, the erosion along these banks is in the high 20s.  I have estimated the erosion along this section of stream to be nearly 115 tons, which converts to approximately 160 cubic yards or 10 full dump truck loads, off this section of stream bank every year.

The project would remove the cedars, willows and other invasive species of trees that are predominate along the banks and it would protect and possibly add native trees, which would fit in this application. Bank shaping would reduce flood pressure.  Riprap placed on outside bends would protect them from increased velocities.  Banks would be seeded with native seed to reestablish a native wooded meadow. Habitat would be restored with immediate woody structure placed in the channel. 
The second project that has been waiting for me to get the go-ahead is for John Wyttenbach. He has a section of Otter Creek downstream that has very high banks and is also eroding at a very high rate. Based on 2001 and 2010 aerial photos of this site, the banks have moved an average of 4 to 5 feet.  At the high end, the banks have moved over 21 feet in just nine years. I estimate the erosion along this stretch to be in excess of 277.9 tons or 389 cubic yards or over 24 dumptruck loads of sand washing down the channel and into the Wisconsin River every year.
The Otter Creek Project, without the Kindschi, Wyttenbach, and Nature Conservancy projects, will have protected over three miles of Otter Creek, saving over 1,300 tons of soil from washing off the banks and filling the channel and the Wisconsin River downstream. By adding these additional segments, the project will restore over four miles of stream and reduce over 1,900 tons of sediment per year. A big part of this project has also been to grade back the stream banks to stable 5-7:1 sideslopes. This opens the banks to slightly relieve flooding and, more importantly, to create a valuable 25-45 foot grassed buffer along each bank.
I didn’t sell this project on flood relief, but I did let the landowners know that all of the sediment that has been transported downstream and landing on top of their stream banks has been creating an artificial dyke, trapping flood water onto their crop fields and pasture lands. By grading back the banks, this is removed, and floods leave the banks and run back into the stream as the flood water recedes. 
In spring, I was called by Brian Kindschi, for whom I have done two portions of the nearly one-mile stretch of Otter Creek that he owns. He told me that the stream worked exactly as I told him it would:  It flooded the valley, and the next day it went back into its banks. He was very excited and happy with the results so far.
So, while it’s not possible to eliminate the flooding concerns along Otter Creek, this project has stabilized a good portion of the banks and reduced the deposition of sediment, increased habitat for fish and macroinvertebrates, and been able to slightly lower the flooding damage and protect crops. This has been a valuable project for Otter Creek to demonstrate to the landowners that conservation can be beneficial for them, as well as for the environment. 
The DNR has proposed listing Otter Creek, especially in the area of Kings Corner Road and Highway C, to the impaired waters list. The items of concern for the impaired listing from DNR are sediment and degraded habitat. So, on most of the projects, besides establishing the eroded banks, habitat was placed in the stream at the same time. Habitat items varied, depending on what was available onsite and on which stretch of the stream I was working on. 

The two new contracts would cost approximately $98,000 total, or $68,600 in cost-sharing.  From the current estimate of $274,717 in cost-sharing needed, this would bring the approximate total needed for the project to $343,317 -- slightly more than the grant. I have waited on signing up these contracts as I designed and bid out projects to collect data and to see where I was with funding. I was trying to sign up as much as possible without running out of funds. The last projects were bid out in July and we continue to be busy with construction. I didn’t know if I could get an extension to add these contracts, since I knew I couldn’t get them completed in 2015.  
I would appreciate an extension to complete this worthy project on Otter Creek.
Sincerely,

Brent Bergstrom

Project Director









